
Parish Office Hours:  

Monday thru Thursday   9:00 a.m.—3:00 p.m.  
Friday   Closed 

Saturday   8:30 a.m.—Noon 

 Welcome!  
  

We are pleased that you have come 
to worship with us.    

The doors and hearts of   
our parish family of faith are  

always open, and we invite you  
to contact us at any time:  

  
Parish Office:    
847‐362‐1005 

  
Fax: 

847‐362‐6375 
  

Religious Education:  
847‐362‐0653 

  
Youth Ministry:  
847‐362‐1021 

  
Parish Website: 

www.maryofvernon.org  
  

  

 

St. Mary of Vernon Catholic Church  
236 US Hwy 45  

Indian Creek, Illinois 60061  
  

Twenty‐Ninth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
October 22, 2023 

facebook.com/maryofvernon 



Monthly Anointing of the Sick 

Every 4th Saturday of the month (this 
month it is October 28th), the Sacra‐
ment of the Anointing of the Sick is 
offered at the 8:30 a.m. Mass. 

Who can receive the sacrament? All 
who are experiencing illness, old age or 
anticipating a surgery may receive this 
sacrament as well as those who are dy-
ing.  The anointing of the forehead and 
hands of the sick person is accompanied 
by prayer, laying on of hands and Scrip-
ture reading. The communal celebration 
of the sacrament is appropriately cele-
brated during the Mass. The sick person 
is united to the passion of Christ, re-
ceives strength, peace and courage to 
endure the sufferings of illness or old 
age, the forgiveness of sins, and prepa-
ration for passing over to eternal life for 
those who may be dying. 
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“R�Ã�Ã��Ù ó®ã« LÊò� M�ÝÝ” 
      

     It has been a long-standing tradition of the Catholic Church to re-
member and pray for our deceased brothers and sisters. During the 
month of November we do so in a very special way as we celebrate 
the Feast of All Souls. 

     Besides our daily Mass on All Soul’s Day morning (8:30 AM) we 
invite all parishioners and friends of St. Mary of Vernon to gather 
with one another and join us for a special evening liturgy during 
which we will pray in a special way for the deceased loved ones of the 
members and friends of our St. Mary of Vernon Family. 

  

T«çÙÝ��ù, NÊò�Ã��Ù 2, 2023 
S�®Äã M�Ùù Ê¥ V�ÙÄÊÄ C«çÙ�« �ã 7:00 Ö.Ã. 

  

If you would like a loved one remembered but are unable to attend, 
please complete a card with your loved one's name and put it in the 
basket which is set up in the Narthex on your left as you exit. 

A le er from Cardinal Cupich . . .  
 
Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ, 
 
     Today we observe World Mission Sunday and proclaim in the words of Pope Francis, “Everyone has a right to receive 
the Gospel.” In his annual message, the Holy Father reminds us that as bapƟzed ChrisƟans, we are duty bound to an-
nounce the Gospel without excluding anyone. Through this worldwide EucharisƟc celebraƟon, all of us parƟcipate in 
the missionary movement of the Church with our prayers and acƟviƟes, material offerings, our sufferings and our per-
sonal witness. 
     ReflecƟng on the theme for this year, “Hearts on fire, feet on the move,” Pope Francis invites us to kindle the fire of 
Christ’s love in our hearts and to acƟvely share our joy. Inspired by the Holy Spirit, we go forth and bring this Good 
News to all corners of the globe. 
     The World Mission Sunday collecƟon, organized by the PonƟfical Society for the PropagaƟon of the Faith, contrib-
utes to the building up of the Church in over 1100 dioceses and territories that are too young and many too poor to 
sustain themselves. Our offerings support the formaƟon of seminarians and religious men and women, assist in the 
construcƟon of schools and orphanages and enable missionaries to build churches in remote and resource-limited are-
as. Through this collecƟon, we support the Church’s efforts to proclaim the Gospel and celebrate the Sacraments. 
     I urge you to keep your hearts aflame and your feet moving as we are conƟnually transformed through Renew My 
Church. Your prayers are invaluable, and your financial support provides life-giving aid to our brothers and sisters in the 
world’s most vulnerable communiƟes. Wishing you every blessing, with kind regards, I remain, 
 
         Sincerely yours in Christ, 
         Blase Card. Cupich 
         Archbishop of Chicago 



H�½Ö S�ã ã«� T��½� ¥ÊÙ  
ã«� Eç�«�Ù®Ýã®� F��Ýã 

 
We are in need of help with our Sacristan 
ministry.  This could be one person, a 
family, or a couple of friends. The com-
mitment is once every three to four 
weeks. 
 
Our sacristans Ɵdy the worship space to 
prepare for weekend liturgies. The sacris-
tan(s) prepare the sanctuary with clean 
altar cloths, maintenance of all candles 
and holders, Easter Candle, altar candle, 
processional candles, and dusƟng.  Other 
duƟes as requested by the Liturgy Team. 
  
The sacristan has a unique opportunity to 
pray silently in the presence of the 
Blessed Sacrament while working and 
offering service to the Lord in His Sanctu-
ary. If you are interested in helping, 
please contact Teri Feurer at 847-487-
4723 or terifeurer@gmail.com 

Women of the Mantle 

Next MeeƟng: Wednesday, October 25th at 7pm  

in the Parish Center Room 118 

Come meet other women in the parish  

while we enjoy light hospitality and listen to the  

Hallow app session on The Feminine Genius (session 7 of 8).  

 

All women high school age and beyond are welcome! 

Please contact Connie Lopez @ 224.420.0862 with any quesƟons 

Scan the QR code below 
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R��Ê¦Ä®ã®ÊÄ Ê¥ V�ã�Ù�ÄÝ 
 

     Operation Reach Out invites our veterans to sign special inserts that will be compiled into a book. This book will 
be presented at the Masses on November 11-12 to commemorate Veterans Day. All veterans, please stop at the 
table in the narthex after Masses on October 28/29 or November 4/5. Veterans, please re-sign the book inserts 
each year!  
     We invite veterans to bring offertory gifts to the altar at all Masses November 11-12. Please see an ORO repre-
sentative in the narthex if you are available. 



Please Support St. Mary of Vernon Knights of Columbus ChariƟes! 
We will be in the narthex the month of October collecƟng donaƟons and selling Tootsie Rolls in support of intellectual 
disabiliƟes, coats for kids, and clergy vocaƟons.   
 
KofC Tootsie Roll I.D. donaƟons Donate to support Intellectual Disability (I.D.) programs such as the SMV SPRED pro-
gram, and other local special needs chariƟes.  Idea: Buy boxes for Halloween:  1box of 50 $10, 3 boxes $25.   
 
Coats for Kids: Cold weather is coming! We will be providing new warm coats to local children and families in need. 
Any donaƟon is appreciated. Sponsor 1 coat for $20.00, an enƟre case for $250.00.  See coats on display in the narthex 
during masses in October. 
 
VocaƟons Support Program: Support our priests and seminarians and enter your name for a chance to win a cash 
prize! 1st prize is $10,000.00 – 20 prizes in total. $1.00 donaƟon per Ɵcket. $15 per booklet.  
 
Christmas Tree Pre‐ orders:   Order and prepay for your Christmas tree now and save 15% and assure your choice.  Or-
der online: www.smvtrees.com, with CC, or Paypal:Payments@kc8022.org.   
 
Any Catholic male over 18 interested in joining our council 8022 in fraternity, camaraderie and service, talk to any 
Knight, or visit www.kofc.org/join .   

Thank you for your generosity! 
Saint Mary of Vernon Knights of Columbus Council 8022 
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                    SPRED 
SPRED is an agency of the Archdiocese of Chicago which has 

designed a unique program for people who live with various 

developmental disabiliƟes. With the support of the SPRED agency,  

neighboring parishes welcome parƟcipants into a small faith commu-

nity where they form friendships with people from the parish who 

journey with them in faith. There are four age groups for SPRED in 

your immediate community: 

 
 The first are children between the ages of 6-10 St. Francis 

DeSales, Lake Zurich 
 The second are teens between the ages of 11-16  St. Francis 

DeSales, Lake Zurich 
 The third are young adults between the ages of 17-21 St. 

Mary of Vernon, Indian Creek 
 The fourth are adults 22 and over St. Joseph's, Libertyville 

 
If you happen to know anyone with disabiliƟes that are in these age 
groups that may be interested in SPRED, please have them  contact  
Marion Hornung,  Director of Religious EducaƟon at St. Mary of 
Vernon at 847-362-0653. 

PARISH LIBRARY IN NARTHEX 
OCTOBER 21-22, 2023 

 
The Parish Library will be on hiatus in 
November and December with plans to 
be back in the Narthex in January. 
Books checked out this month will not 
be due until January 21st.  

Happy Reading!  
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ALPHA OMEGA 
ST. MARY OF VERNON HIGH SCHOOL YOUTH MINISTRY 

  

Chi Rho—Year 1&2 Confirmation Preparation Students 
Hot Diggity Dog Minute‐To‐Win‐It Game Time 

Sunday, October 22nd  
4:30‐6:00 PM 

 
Chi Rho students can participate in a late afternoon of hilarious challenges and games. 

Go for the Victory! 
We’ll divide into teams and tackle challenges one after another. 

We’ll have hotdogs & chips for dinner then go to church  
for the start of Chi Rho classes. 

  
High School Teens 

Minute‐To‐Win‐It Game Night 
Sunday, October 22nd  

6:30‐9:00 PM 
 High School Teens can participate in an evening of hilarious Challenges and Games. 

Go for the Victory! 
We’ll divide into teams and tackle challenges one after another. 

Individual snacks and drinks provided. 
 And as always, your friends are welcome to join us.    

 

  All Hallows Eve Party 
Sunday, October 29th 

6:30‐9:00 PM 
  

High School Teens, join us for a Frightfully Good time! 
There will be a Costume Contest with winners for: Funniest, Scariest, Holiest, and Best Overall. 

Snack and drinks fitting the occasion will be provided. 
There will also be a Scary Maze and a Candy Guessing Challenge. 

As always, your friends are welcome to join in on the fun. 
  
   

                   Service Night 
                 Box of Joy Packing 
                Sunday, November 5th  
                   6:30‐9:00 PM 

  
High School Teens will be packing boxes for children in developing countries. 

You will decide what age child you want to create a box for, and choose what items to put into it. 
Parishioners have been donating items, but please consider bringing some things to put into your boxes.  

See page 8 of the bulletin for the “do’s and don’ts!” 
Our goal is to pack all 100 boxes in one night! 

         



 Alpha Omega will be filling shoeboxes for Box of Joy ministry, a Christmas shoebox gift outreach 
for Children who wish for Just One Gift. This is an opportunity for our parishioners  to participate 
in a simple and tangible service experience that has both a material and spiritual impact on the 
poorest of the poor in developing countries, such as Haiti, Guatemala, and Malawi, Africa.  
  
Please consider donating some of the following shoebox-sized items: 

  small fun toys (dolls, balls, cars, yo-yos)  
  hygiene items (hairbows, brushes, bandaids, toothbrushes) 
  clothing/accessories (socks, sunglasses, washcloths, elastic hair bands) 
  craft items (watercolor paints, stickers, playdough, coloring books) 
  school supplies (markers, crayons, pens, pencils, colored pencils) 
  Cash donations of $9.00 per box are also needed to pay for shipping the boxes overseas. 

 
Teens will be filling shoeboxes during their November 5th Service Night. Items can be dropped off in the Narthex or 
Parish Office.  Our goal is to fill 100 shoeboxes!! Thank You for your generosity! 

Wedding  Anniversary Mass & Dinner Dance 
Saturday, November 18, 2023 

5:00 p.m. Mass & Blessing of Couples 
Followed by a Potluck Dinner in the Parish Center 

  
All married couples who are parishioners at St. Mary of Vernon, 
and who are celebrating their lst-5th- 10th-15th-20th-25th or 
more Anniversary in 2023 are invited 
  
Please RSVP this weekend at the sign-up table in the narthex 
(beginning October 28-29) for the Mass and/or dinner and to let 
us know what you will bring for the potluck. (SMV will provide the 
entree)  

G  S  2023 
  

Gift Sunday will be December 2 & 3 this year. Gift tags, which contain suggestions for the per-
son (s) you will sponsor, will be in the tables in the Narthex starting on November 18 and 19 and 
again on November 25 and 26. The gifts will be brought to Mass on December 2 and 3 and 
placed in the sanctuary during the offertory. After the 11:15 Mass volunteers will sort them by 

family and they will be distributed the next week. The recipients will be families that use our Sharing Hands food pantry 
as well as disadvantaged families from among Catholic Charities clients.  

Gift Sunday is just one example of the generosity of our parish family. Giving to the less fortunate has been a hallmark 
of our parish from its inception. So, even in these stressful times we are glad to be able to continue this time-honored 
tradition.  



Monday, Oct 23 ‐ Rom 4:20-25; Lk 12:13-21    St. John of Capistrano  
          8:30am—No intenƟon         

Tuesday, Oct 24— Rom 5:12, 15b, 17-19, 20b-21; Lk 12:35-38 

 8:30am— No intenƟon      St. Anthony Mary Claret       

Wednesday, Oct 25—Rom 6:12-18; Lk 12:39-48 
  7:00am—No intenƟon 
Thursday, Oct 26 - Rom 6:19-23; Lk 12:49-53 
 8:30am - No intenƟon      
Friday, Oct 27—Rom 7:18-25a; Lk 12:54-59     
 7:00am—All my people              
Saturday, Oct 28—Eph 2:19-22; Lk 6:12-16    Saints Simon & Jude, Apostles 
 8:30am—No intenƟon           
 5:00pm—Raymond DelFava 
Sunday, Oct 29—Ex 22:20-26; 1 Thes 1:5c-10; Mt 22:34-40 
 7:45am—No intenƟon 
 9:30am—Lucille Grosko 
 11:15am— Dr. Javier Becerra; Souls in Purgatory 

R���®Ä¦Ý,  F��ÝãÝ �Ä� M�ÝÝ IÄã�Äã®ÊÄÝ T«®Ý W��» 

B�ÄÄÝ Ê¥ M�ÙÙ®�¦� 
With joy we announce the upcoming 
marriage of 

 

John Cavelli & Lauren Hoffman 
 
Please pray for them as they prepare 
for their marriage in the Lord. 

OçÙ S®�» W«Ê H�ò�  
R�Øç�Ýã�� PÙ�ù�Ù  

Rene Steigerwald, Alice Seitz,  
Tom Haaker, Nathaniel Lee,  
Janet Dutler, Gloria Bayer,  

Jennifer Morrow, Dan Dulik 
Juanita Puchalski, Mary Wesson 

MAJ Jay Althoff, USA 
FC2 Trevor A. Amos, USN 
FN Nathan Bernardo Andres, USN 
ITC Rickie Arnold, USN 
SGT Rosannah Bernardo, USA 
1LT Kevin Bloom, USA 
SGT Thomas Cleary, USA 
E3 James Colston, USN 
PO1 Swen Erickson, USN 
ETV1 Michael Gielczyk, USN 
LT Alex Hoersten, USN 
SPC Kevin Holum, USA 

1LT Nicole Keane, USA 
LT Kendall G. Knorr, USN 
Cpl MaƩhew Kukula, USMC 
Sgt Michael Kukula, USMC 
LT Melanie C. Lecaroz, USN 
LTC Paul J. Milas, USA 
LT Kelly K. Nagle, USN 
SFC David Ptak, USA 
Maj MaƩhew Tegeler, USAF 
CPT Stephen M. Woldridge, USA 
Cpl Tyler Zamsky, USMC 

Please call Sue Wogan at 847‐362‐1005 if you would like to add your loved one to 
this list or have any changes to their informaƟon. 

P½��Ý� PÙ�ù FÊÙ OçÙ SMV LÊò�� OÄ�Ý W«Ê S�Ùò� ®Ä ã«� M®½®ã�Ùù 

B�Öã®ÝÃ L�Ýã W��» 
Made a child of God by water and the 
Spirit: 

 

Blake Anne Gwizdala, 
daughter of JusƟn Gwizdala & 

Samantha Sokan 
 

We congratulate the proud parents 
and welcome the newest member of 
our community of faith. 

 5:00 PM  Presider: Fr. IgnaƟus 
 7:45 AM  Presider: Fr. Shemek 
 9:30 AM  Presider: Fr. Bob 
 11:15 AM Presider: Fr. IgnaƟus  

Homilist: Deacon Jim  
Homilist: Deacon Jim 
Homilist: Deacon Phil  
Homilist: Deacon Phil  

M�ÝÝ PÙ�Ý®��ÙÝ Ι HÊÃ®½®ÝãÝ 
O�ãÊ��Ù 28 Ι 29, 2023 

Join us in celebraƟng the  
Month of The Holy Rosary  

DevoƟon 
Organized by  

The Women of the Mantle  
on Sundays in October 

 
October 22 at 9am & 12:20pm 
October 29 at 9am & 12:20pm 

 
Meet in the chapel. 
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Financial Report Fiscal Year 2022‐2023 

The Fiscal Year 2022-23 was a year of coming back.  As a parish, we strove to bring back events and ministries- all in 

person.  In July, Fr. Shemek Tomczyk joined us as an Associate Pastor. And, aŌer a year of searching, we hired Mark 

Schmitz as our new Director of Music in October. 

Enrollment in our Religious EducaƟon and Youth Ministry programs is steady, but not as high as pre-pandemic enroll-

ment.  We held several social acƟviƟes throughout the year, including new events such as Night in Bethlehem, BBQ 

and Bourbon TasƟng, and the Living Last Supper.  All were very successful events bringing our parish community to-

gether. 

Our Sunday Mass count conƟnues to improve with a weekend average of 850, but we are short of our pre-pandemic 

numbers.  Yet, the parishioners of St Mary of Vernon have conƟnued to rally behind their parish with amazing gener-

osity.  Your conƟnuous financial support enabled us to end the fiscal year nearly covering all our expenses.  

Thankfully, online giving conƟnues to provide a significant part of our Sunday income. Give Central electronic dona-

Ɵons provided 44% of our annual income. Our annual Sunday income was $914,487. 

On the expense side, our total expenses were consistent with last year; however, we are facing some large mainte-

nance costs including a new church sound system, new church lighƟng, new roof on the parish center, garage, and 

church. In the fall of 2022, we met and hired Walsh Consultants to conduct a 3-year “For Our Future” Capital Cam-

paign for the parish. $1.5 million was the goal, with $2 million being our reach goal. The people of St. Mary of Vernon 

conƟnue to bless the parish with their generosity, and we are currently only $155,000 short of the $2 million reach 

goal. 

In November 2022, the rectory furnaces were replaced thanks to a donor who specifically gave to the For Our Future 

Campaign for the rectory furnaces. In March 2023, we began work on the new church sound system. Money was bor-

rowed from the parish savings account to fund the project because we hadn’t yet collected enough campaign funds.  

In Other Income and Expenses, we conƟnue to support St. Angela’s, our Sharing School and other Archdiocesan collec-

Ɵons. Our rebate from the Annual Catholic Appeal was higher than last year, from  $58,320 to $89,384 even with the 

Capital Campaign kick-off. 

We are truly grateful for the conƟnued generosity of our parish family! We are looking forward to new and exciƟng 

opportuniƟes at St. Mary of Vernon.  

Any quesƟons or comments for the Finance Council can be emailed to smv@maryofvernon.org. 

Sincerely, 

St. Mary of Vernon 2022-23 Finance Council: 

Fr. IgnaƟus Anaele, Pastor, Bill Litgen, Jennifer Gedville, Rick Winegard, Kasia Olson, Jon Berndt, Margaret Clark, Bright 

Melkiore, Domenic Lanni, and Jen Daniels, Parish Business Manager 

ATTENTION ALL NURSES: The next meeƟng and event for the Council for Catholic Nurses of Lake County (CCNLC) will 
be Saturday, November 11th at St. Gilbert Chapel in Grayslake. All local nurses are welcome to aƩend.  We will be 
begin with a mass at 8:00am in the Chapel, followed by a conƟnental breakfast in the Chapel Hall at 8:30am. We will 
have two 15-minute presentaƟons by two of our members: (1) "The Benefits of Midwifery" and (2) "How Civilian Nurs-
es Can Assist the Military", followed by a discussion regarding opportuniƟes for community outreach. Hope you can 
join us!  St. Gilbert Chapel is located at 301 E. Belvidere Road in Grayslake, IL.  Please contact Debbie B. at  847-975-
7115 or debbieboucher48@gmail.com to RSVP or if you have any quesƟons.  



For Our Future Update 
  

As of Monday, October 16, we have $1,845,496 pledged and $610,457 has been collected from 383 donors. All pledge 
acknowledgements and payment schedules have been sent to all our donors. If you have not received your payment 
schedule, please send an email to Forourfuture@maryofvernon.org and a duplicate will be sent to you. If you are just 
starting to make your pledge payments, please consider using Give Central. You can access the site at 
www.givecentral.org.   

A sincere thank you to all those who have  
participated in the For our Future Campaign. 
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Please deposit your donations in the boxes in 
the Narthex by October 29. 

WHAT TO GIVE: 

 New men’s underwear and socks along with gloves and 
hats; all good winter clothing will be accepted 

 Men’s winter coats, jeans, and jackets to be worn during 
outdoor labor. Lightly worn or new coats are preferred. 
No bright colors, e.g. no bright red. 

 We will pick up donaƟons on Thursday, November 2 
 Please contact Lee Noel at lnoel@usml.edu if you have 

quesƟons or would like more info 
 Thank you for your generous support! 
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NEED HELP? 

 Knights of Columbus in Narthex 
Parish Library in Narthex 

 
Sunday, October 22 

 Masses at 7:45am, 9:30am, 11:15am (with 
Children’s Liturgy of the Word), Church 

 9:00am & 12:20 pm - Rosary, Chapel 

 9:00am - PREP Classes 

 Noon - K of C Coat Distribution, PC 

 4:00pm - Deaf Mass, Chapel 

 4:30pm - Chi Rho Hot Dog Dinner & Games, 
PC 

 6:00pm - Chi Rho Classes, PC 

 6:30pm - Youth Ministry Game Night, PC 

 
Monday, October 23 

 8:30am—Mass, Chapel 

 4:30pm - PREP Classes 

 7:00pm - Parish Pastoral Council, RMR 

 
Tuesday, October 24 

 8:30am—Mass, Chapel 

 6:00pm - Adoration, Church 

 6:00pm - Night in Bethlehem Planning, 110 

 6:30pm - Sharing Hands, SHO 

 6:30pm - Children’s Choir Rehearsal, MR 

 7:00pm - RCIA, RMR 

 
Wednesday, October 25 

 7:00am—Mass, Chapel 

 9:00am - Bible Study, 118 

 7:00pm - Women of the Mantle, 118 

 7:30pm - Adult Choir Rehearsal, Church 

Thursday, October 26 

 8:30am—Mass, Chapel 

 7:00pm - K of C, PREP Conf Room 

 
Friday, October 27 

 7:00am—Mass, Chapel 

 
Saturday, October 28 

 8:30am—Mass (With Anointing of Sick), 
Chapel 

 9:00am - Bible Study, 118 

 9:00am - Vicariate I Meeting, PC 

 9:00am - Sharing Hands, SHO 

 9:00am - Furniture Ministry, Garages 

 5:00pm - Mass, Church 

 6:00pm - Night with the Knights, PC 
 

Knights of Columbus in Narthex 
Operation Reach Out in Narthex 

 
Sunday, October 29 

 Masses at 7:45am, 9:30am, 11:15am (with 
Children’s Liturgy of the Word), Church 

 9:00am & 12:20 pm - Rosary, Chapel 

 6:30pm - Youth Ministry Halloween Party, 
PC 

 
 
Location Code: 
AC=Administration Center 
ACCR= Admin Center Conference Room 
GH=Great Hall, JP Finnegan Center 
MR=Music Room 
NH=North Hall, JP Finnegan Center 
N—Narthex 
O/S—Off-Site 
PC or Numbers= JP Finnegan Center or Classrooms 
PO=PREP Office 
RMR—Rectory Meeting Room (Lower Level) 
SHO—Sharing Hands Office 
TR=Teen Room 

Alcohol Abuse: 

Call Alcoholics Anonymous 847-362-1811 

Information on Al-Anon & Adult Children 
of Alcoholics can be found at 

1-888-425-2666 or www.niafg.org   

Gambling: 

Call Sarah at 847-546-6450 or visit 
www.gamblingservices@nicasa.org.  
Narcotics: 

www.na.org  
Drinking or Emotional Problems: 

Holbrook Counseling Center of Mundelein,  

312-655-7725 
Physical/sexual abuse: 

The Zacharias Sexual Abuse Center offers 
counseling for children & adult survivors of 
abuse. Call 847-244-1187. 

Hot line is 847-872 -7799. 
Reporting Allegations of Child Abuse to 
Civil Authorities: 

Contact Matt Chancey, Chief of Criminal 
Division at 847-377-3000. D.C.F.S. 

1-800-252-2873. 

To report sexual abuse of minors by 
priests or deacons, lay employees, and/or 
volunteers: Call Moira Reilly, LCSW, 

312-534-5205. mreilly@archchicago.org. 

Domestic Violence Help: 

WINGS 24 Hour Hotline, Counseling &   
Emergency Shelter: 847-221-5680; 

National Domestic Violence 24 hr Hotline:  
800-799-7233; National Dating Abuse 
Helpline: 866-331-9474. 

In an Emergency dial 911.  

Information on Elder Abuse: 

www.nursinghomeabusecenter.com/
resources/faith/ 

Pregnant and Need Help? 

Call 847-249-2700 (Aid for Women of 
Northern Lake County)  

SMV W��» �ã � G½�Ä�� 

RECYCLING HELPS ALL OF US 

Some years ago COVE Alliance collected your empty toner and ink cartridges. We had two 
sources where we could recycle them and use the money to offset postage costs and other 
expenses. However, we no longer have a way of recycling the toner cartridges BUT WE ARE 

STILL ABLE TO RECYCLE INK CARTRIDGES.  At this Ɵme we would like to bring back the collecƟon program. You can help 
by bringing your used cartridges to church and puƫng them in the COVE Alliance box that is located in the handi-
capped Narthex entrance.  
 

As a parish we have just finished a month long focus on the environment. Part of the effort was to find ways to person-
ally commit to helping the environment.  Here is an easy way to do that. Did you know that over 500 million ink car-
tridges are sold in the US each year? Nearly 375 million end up in landfills.  
 

“Everything is connected, and as a family of na ons we must have a common concern: to see that the environment is 
cleaner, purer and preserved. And take care of nature, so that it takes care of us.”                   --Pope Francis 
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LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS 
Place Your Ad Here and Support Our Parish!

 
CONTACT ME  Jeff Hansen

 
jhansen@4LPi.com • (800) 950-9952 x2683

478 CHESTERFIELD LANE, VERNON HILLS, ILLINOIS 60061
847-680-8967  •  FAX 847-680-8955

korsak2@aol.com  •  accountant-city.com/rkorsak

10 West Phillip Rd, Ste 128 • Vernon Hills, IL
(847) 367-6410 • mzdentistry.com

Free Consultation! New to Medicare? I Can Help! 

Ready - Set - Medicare 

Marc Alexander
Licensed Insurance Agent
Parishioner for over 20 years

(224) 213-5514

Medicare | Health | Small  Group | Life | Supplemental



Sã. M�Ùù Ê¥ V�ÙÄÊÄ C�ã«Ê½®� C«çÙ�« 
Parish Office: 847‐362‐1005; Religious EducaƟon: 847‐362‐0653; Youth Ministry: 847‐362‐1021; Fax: 847‐362‐6375 

Website: www.maryofvernon.org 

Sunday Masses: 

Saturdays at 5:00 PM; 

Sundays at 7:45am, 9:30am & 11:15am 

Weekday Mass: 

Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday 8:30am  

Wednesday & Friday 7:00am  

ReconciliaƟon:  Saturdays at 4:15pm or by appointment - please 
call the Parish Office. 

EucharisƟc AdoraƟon:  Every Tuesday 6-8pm in Church. First 
Thursday of the month, 9am to 7pm in the Chapel. 

BapƟsms & Weddings: Please call the Rectory to make arrange-
ments as far  in advance as possible. 

AnoinƟng of the Sick: 4th Saturday of the Month at 8:30am 
Mass 

Rev. IgnaƟus Ike Anaele, Pastor 

Rev. Przemek Tomczyk, Associate Pastor 

John Glenn, Deacon 

Gerald E. Nora, Deacon 

Phillip PagnoƩa, Jr., Deacon 

James W. Wogan, Deacon 

Marion Hornung, Director of Religious EducaƟon 

Jim Welch, Coordinator of Youth Ministry and 

        ConfirmaƟon PreparaƟon 

Mark Schmitz, Director of Music  

Jen Daniels, Business Manager 

Frank Ruder, Director of Sharing Hands 
 

Contact for people with special needs: 

 johnglenn108@comcast.net 
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Illinois
CatholicMatch.com/IL

Certified Public Accountant

JB BROWN & CO.

847-549-7245

1880 W Winchester Rd, Ste 116
Libertyville, IL 60048

Full Accounting and
Income Tax Services

847-549-7245


